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NEXT CHAPTER MEETING  

Wed. May 11, 2016 
King Buffet, 7:00 PM  
2000 NE 3rd St. Bend 

Come at 6:00 to socialize and 
have dinner before the mtg. 

**** 
Note: The June meeting will 
be at Kelly D’sSports Bar & 

grill, 1012 SE Cleveland. This 
is off 3rd street between Wil-
son and Reed Mrkt in Bend 

*****   
Corey Heath will be speaking 

in May on the proposals for 
2016 tag numbers, and 2017 
season proposals.  In addition 

the staff management objectives 
proposals will be presented for 

public comment prior to going to 
the commission.  This will be an 
abbreviated version of the Pub-
lic Big Game meeting being held 
May 3, at Redmond HS, Com-

munity Room, 6-8 pm. 

***** 
Our March speaker was  

Mikal Moore, with the National 
Wild Turkey Federation.  Mikal 

informed us about wild turkey 
spring season starting 4/15—

5/31.  Hunters are allowed 
1 Male or bearded turkey with a 
season limit of 3 legal turkeys. 
Tags are available through the 

end of the season.  2016 should 
be a good turkey year.  Her 

presentation included the cap-
turing of Turkeys in Mexico and 
their introduction to island habi-

tats.   
 

 

The speaker in April was Dave 
Jarschke.  Dave spoke to us 
about Spring Bear hunting and 

had great pictures to share 
along the Snake River Canyons.   
 

                     ***** 

2016 Mule Deer Classic 
What a great banquet fundrais-
er! It was our biggest and best 
yet. We increased the seating to 
350 and still sold out several 
weeks in advance. We gave out 
over $90,000 in merchandise 
with over 30 firearms in the raf-
fles and games, 100 items in the 
Silent Auction, and 30 items in 
the Live Auction. We netted 
$50,700, a new record! A huge 
“Thank You” to all our great 
sponsors, donors and volun-
teers who made this event such 
a big success. We are looking 
forward to making next years 
MDC on March 11, 2017 even 
better. So be sure to attend and 
sign up early. 

  

 Treasurer’s report 
John Bambe, reported that, as 
of April 13, 2016 we have 
$105,461 in the chapter check-
ing account and $386 in the mit-
igation fund. 

 

A special THANK YOU 
goes out to  

Treavor Barclay, of 
 High Desert Tactical  

for his photography of the 
banquet and auction.  

 



                  ***** 

 President’s Report:  
Bill Littlefield,  

The Bend Chapter currently 
has 440 members, up from 

436. Please contact Bill to be 
added to the chapter email list  

At: bvlittlefield@bendcable.com 
Emails will not be shared with 
other groups or organizations. 
Emails will be used for chapter 

and hunter information only.   
 *Meeting notices  
 *Club social activities 
 *Important hunting  
   related alerts 
 

ERIC BROWN 
Voted “Member of the 

year” for 2015. Eric 
contributing 254 hours 

of volunteer time.  
 

Thank you Eric for your  
caring labor and  
devotion to the  
OHA mission!   

 
You are appreciated! 

 

The winner of the March monthly door prize was  

Rod Adams 

Rod received a $25 gift card for  

Sportsmen’s Warehouse. 

 

The winner for the April door prize went to  

Carolynn Jarschke. Carolynn won a  

$25 certificate to the Pine Tavern. 



VOLUNTEER PROJECTS  
Eric Brown, Chapter Volunteer Projects Coordinator 

 

2016 LATE SPRING AND SUMMER PROJECTS  
 

May 7: Flymon Project.  Juniper cutting and stacking near 
Lake Billy Chinook.  The Oregon Youth Challenge young adults 
will once again send a team to assist the chapter volunteers. 
 
June 24–26:    Multi Chapter Ochoco Aspen/Guzzler Weekend.  
Main project is on Saturday with a HUGE potluck Saturday night.  
Sunday morning breakfast is a group event with the Forest  
Service doing the preparation.  This is an annual event that you 
should not miss.  It is not on father’s day this year so no  
excuses! 
 
July 9–10:    Crescent Tree Thinning. We will once again stay 
along the Little Deschutes River and at the end of our Saturday 
work party go to Manley’s for chicken and spuds. The Emerald 
Chapter will likely join us again. 
 
  For more information contact Eric Brown , Project Coordinator 

@ 541-647-0424 or Ebrown@bendcable.com 
***** 

 

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP RAFFLE  
 

Guy Cook, of Bend 
 was drawn from the Bend Chapter  

membership for March 
 

RICH COSTA, of Bend  
was drawn from the membership in April. 

Guy cook and Rich Costa were not present to win  
Sorry! 

Come visit and get involved! 

mailto:Ebrown@bendcable.com


The Bend Chapter has approved donating $1,500 
to the High Desert Shooting Sports Foundation in 

Redmond, Oregon. 
The Public benefit of the  High Desert Shooting Sports 
Foundation is to preserve and promote the shooting heritage 
of the high desert of central Oregon.  To educate the general 
public about the safe handling and use of firearms, offer an 
alternative to shooting on public lands and a location for 
youth to be educated in a safe and supervised location . 

 Bend Chapter Board Elections 
The Bend Chapter has elections every year for the Board 
positions. Half on odd years and half on even years.  We’re 
currently looking for members that would like to become 
more involved and possibly fill a position. If you think you 
may be interested in a position but are hesitant about jump-
ing in feet first just let us know. Current board members 
would be happy to mentor you or just sit down and discuss 
what the position involves with you so you can make a more 
informed decision.  We want our chapter to stay strong and 
successful but that requires others to lend a hand.  

The OHA Bend chapter is now accepting nominations for the 
following board positions.  If you are interested or would 
like to nominate someone, please contact Nancy Doran, 1st 
VP @ 541-388-8400. 
 
 President 
 Treasurer 
 2nd Vice president 
 Member At Large, Media Manager 





The Oregon National Guard Youth  
Challenge Program cadets  

 
Assisted OHA volunteers at the Mule Deer Classic and were 
a crucial part of the success this year.  Their time and help 

was appreciated and the Bend chapter of OHA wishes them 
all the best in their education and future endeavors.  

THANK YOU! 

Interesting in Sage Rat Hunting? 
Check out: 

www.SageRatHunts.com 
Tell them you heard about it at OHA Bend. 



Remember !  We now have  a  
Facebook page! 

“Oregon Hunters Association — 
Bend Chapter” 

Have you been thinking of attending an  
OHA meeting?   

You should! There’s always something new, information 
on hunting, hunting areas /habitats and the latest news on 
wildlife issues.  We have guest speakers every month on 

subjects you will want to hear about!   
 

Are you looking for a volunteer opportunity and to get out and 
meet some really great people? Come to a meeting and see what’s 
going on.  

Come get involved!  
 

Questions? Feel free to give a member a call.  You’ll find 
their numbers on the back page.   

See you soon! 



MDC DONOR LIST, 2016 
BEND CHAPTER 

Please support these donors who support OHA. Tell them 
“thank you” for their support.  

A Kleene Sweep 
Abby's Legendary Pizza - Bend 
Accolades 
Adventure Motor Sports, Sunriver 
All Occasion Flowers 
Alpen Optics 
Anytime Fitness 
Aspen Lakes Golf 
Atlas Cider 
Avian Preservation by Thomas Andreatta 
Battle Creek Outfitters 
Bend Distillery 
Bend Equine Medical Center 
Bend Family Dentistry 
Bend Golf & Country Club 
Bend Heating & Sheet Metal 
Bend Pawn & Trading 
Bend Pet Express - East Side 
Betty Brown 
Big Cat Sticker Shack 
Big Lots - Bend 
Bill Beckley 
Bi-Mart 
Bits & Pieces 
Black Butte Ranch 
Black Canyon Woodworks 
Blue Sky Firearms 
Bob Dixon 
Bob Karl 
Boot Barn 
Brian's Cabinets 
Bruno's Grocery, Deli & Ubake Pizza 
Building Specialties 
Cabela's Springfield 
Camp Chef 
Carino's Italian Retaurant 
Carl Buddig 
Carol Garibay 
Cascade Pump & Irrigation 
Cascade Street Distillery 
Centerfire Gunworks 
Central Composites 
Central Lakes Marine 
Central Oregon Shooting Sports Associa-
tion 
CherryBalmz 
Chevrolet of Bend 
Cinder Butte Meat 
High Desert Sage Rat Guide Service 
High Desert Taxidermy, Lapine 
Inn at Spanish Head 
Instant Landscaping 
Iron Mountain Studios 
Jack's Upholstery 
Jake's Diner 
Jeff Jones 
Jerry's Outdoor Power & Outerwear 
Jerry's RV 
Jim Mateski 

Jim Mooers 
John Bambe 
John Zigler Auto Repair 
Just A Barber 
Kathy Cushman 
Kenetrek Boots 
Ken's Sporting Goods 
Ken's Sporting Goods 
Kevin & Wendy Borst 
Kimber 
Kings Razor - Richard Newberry 
Knife River 
Lapine Ace Hardware 
Lapine Animal Hospital 
Lapine Figaros 
Lapine Liquor Store 
Lapine Napa 
Larry Garibay 
Lava Lanes 
Leatherman  
Les Newman's Quality Outdoor Wear 
Les Schwab Tire Centers 
Let It Ride/Pedego Electric Bikes 
Leupold 
Little Deschutes Gardens 
Lost Creek Armory 
Lost Tracks Golf Club 
Marsha Hutchison 
Mary Petsch 
McLagan's Taxidermy 
Metal Art Welding 
Midway USA 
Mike Whitney 
Mike's Auto Parts Connection 
Moonfire & Sun Garden Center 
Mossberg 
Motion & Flow Control Products 
Murray & Holt Motors 
Nancy Watts 
NAPA Auto Parts, 27th St, Bend 
Nitro Safaris 
Nosler 
O'Hairs Salon - Tracy Newton 
Oregon Traditional Archery Supplies 
Oregunsmithing, LLC 
O'Reilly Auto Parts, South Store 
Paint Masters 
Pape Machinery 
Pappy's Pizzeria - Bend 
Par Engine Repair, Sunriver 
Parr Lumber 
Performance Authority 
 Pine Tavern Restaurant 
Pine Valley Plumbing 
Ponderosa Pizza - Lapine 
Postal Connections 
Predawn Adventures 
Press Pros 
Pro Image Sports 

Pro Knot 
Rat Hole Pub 
Rawhide Gear 
Rays Food Place, Lapine 
Red C Farms 
Red Carpet Carwash - South Station 
Redmond Black Rifle 
Rheta Marling 
River Run Chiropractic 
Rivers Edge Golf Course 
Rod Frederick 
Round Table Pizza 
Ruger 
S&S Auto Parts, Lapine 
Sage Canyon Outfitters 
Sagebrush Printing 
Salon 41 - Marilyn Clark 
Scott Logging 
Sisters-Camp Sherman Fire District 
Smolich Motors 
Sportsman's Taxidermy 
Sportsman's Warehouse 
Spring River Tree Service 
Springfield Armory 
Springtime Irrigation 
Stark Street Lawn & Garden 
Steve James 
Stillwater Fly Shop 
Studio 41 
Studio Sabai 
Sud-N-Shine Car Wash 
Sun Country Engineering 
Sunriver Brewing Company 
Superior Rental Tractor & Equip 
Supply Depot 
T & M Travel 
Ted Blocker Holsters 
Ten Barrel Brewing 
Terry Boatman Studio 
Terry Boatman Studio 
The Corner Store 
The Harvest Depot - Lapine 
The Outpost - La Pine 
The Rifle Shop 
The Riverhouse 
Thomas Rheuben DMD 
TNT Enterprises 
Tracker Leather 
Twigs 
W T Equipment 
Wash & Lube Time 
We Cut Concrete 
Wickiup Station Sports Pub 
WILCO 
Wild River Tree Service 
Wildhorse Resort & Casino 
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OHA Bend Chapter Officers 
 

President Bill Littlefield (541) 429-2950 
 
1st VP Nancy Doran (541) 388-8400 
 
2nd VP Doug Stout (541) 312-8332 
 
Treasurer John Bambe (541) 388-8478 
 
Secretary Wendy Jordan (503) 572-2806 
 
At-Large (Y&FA) Kevin Borst (541) 388-7337 
 
At-Large (Media) Mike Mahnke (541) 350-9775 
 
Project Coord. Eric Brown (541) 330-0140 
 
Paulina Projects Fred Newton (541) 389-1321 
Coord. 
 
Banquet Chairperson Greg Petsch (541) 330-6218 
 
Past President Richard Nelson (541) 382-8520 
 
 
 

www.ohabend.webs.com 

CALENDAR 
   
MAY 15 Controlled hunt application 

deadline 
 
June 4 Youth and Family  
 Outdoor Day 
 
June 24-26 Multi-chapter Ochoco  
 Aspen/Guzzler weekend 
 
July 9-10 Crescent Tree Thinning 
 

 
DON’T FORGET TO APPLY FOR YOUR 

CONTROLLED HUNTS 
 


